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CALL FOR RESEARCH INITIATION FELLOWSHIP | Verão com Ciência 2021 | Centre for Research in 
Anthropology (CRIA) (04038) 

 

Anúncio: 

Centre for Research in Anthropology (CRIA) has an open call for 6 (six) Research Initiation 
Fellowships (BII) under the scope of the programme "Verão com Ciência", financed by the Special 
Support "Verão com Ciência " awarded by the Fundação para a Ciência e a Tecnologia, I.P MCTES - 
national funds (PIDACC). 

 

Reference and number of fellowships: 

BII_Laboh: 2 fellowships 

BII_LAV: 2 fellowships 

BII_LivePolitics: 2 fellowships 

 

Scientific Area: Anthropology and/or Archaeology 

Admission criteria: students must be enrolled (or in condition to be enrolled) in an undergraduate 
course, integrated master, master or enrolled in courses that do not confer an academic degree, as 
per articles 5.º and 6.º from Regulamento de Bolsas de Investigação da FCT, I.P.. 

Candidates that have already benefited from research grants (regardless of the typology), directly or 
indirectly financed by FCT, are not eligible. 

 

Work plan 

BII_LABOH:  The work plan includes the preparation, inventorying and organization of 
bioanthropological and archaeological material for study, as well as the processing of (varied) 
documentation related to excavation contexts. 

BII_LAV:  The work plan corresponds to: 1) editing materials collected in the scope of research 
projects, to be made available on the Anthropology Channel as resources for teaching, research and 
dissemination of scientific production; 2) support the realization of a Podcast (currently in pre-
production phase) on ongoing research in Anthropology; 3) Selection of content for editing a 
documentary (1stcort) and editing a trailer. 

BII_LivePolitics: The work plan aims at: 1) compiling the legislative measures undertaken towards 
essential workers in the context of the Covid-19 pandemic in Portugal; 2) undertake an exploratory 
study addressing the confinement impacts on familial and domestic relations in Portugal. 

 

Legislation and applicable regulations:  Regulation of Special Supports from the Foundation for 
Science and Technology, I.P., published in Diário da República through Notice no. 11367/2010, of 28 
May and the Research Grants Regulations FCT, I.P. - in force and available at: 
https://www.fct.pt/apoios/bolsas/docs/RegulamentoBolsasFCT2019.pdf 



 
 

  

 

Work place: the work plans will be developed at CRIA, under scientific supervision of Doctor 
Francisca Alves Cardoso (BII_LABOH); Doctor Filipe Reis and Doctor Paulo Raposo (BII_LAV); Doctor 
Antónia Lima (BII_LivePolitics). 

 

Duration of the fellowship(s): The fellowship will last for one month, non-renewable, starting on the 
1st September 2021. 

Monthly maintenance allowance: The amount corresponds to €446.12, according to the Table of 
Allowances for Grants approved under FCT Regulation No. 950/2019, of 16 December. 

Selection method: The selection process is based on the curricular path evaluation (70%) and 
motivation letter assessment (30%). The jury reserves the right not to award the fellowships if 
applicants’ profile is not aligned with the fellowships’ work plans. 

Selection panel: Dr. Francisca Alves Cardoso (Chairperson); Members: Doctor Antónia Lima and 
Doctor Filipe Reis. 

 

Application submission and deadline: The call is open from August 5th to 13th, 2021. 

Application procedure: submission of a motivation letter (indicating the preferred scholarship: 
LABOH, LAV or LivePolitics), accompanied by the Curriculum Vitae, copy of the qualification 
certificate(s) including a breakdown of the marks obtained in the disciplines of the respective course 
and final classification (if applicable), and proof of enrolment in study cycles conferring or not 
conferring a degree*. 

Applications must be submitted at CRIA’s website: https://cria.org.pt/pt/emprego-e-bolsas.  

Applications sent through any other means will not be considered. 

      

Results notification: All candidates will be notified of the selection process by email. 

 

*Although the applicants must be enrolled in a cycle of studies leading to the attribution of an 
academic degree or courses that do not confer an academic degree, at the time of application it is 
not necessary for the applicants to have made such an enrollment. 

The presentation of all documents is mandatory for signing of the fellowship contract, including 
proof(s) of academic degree(s) and/or proof of enrolment in a course not conferring a degree and/or 
recognition of academic degree obtained abroad. 

Academic degrees obtained abroad require recognition by a Portuguese Institution according to 
Decree Law no. 66/2018, of August 16 and Ordinance no. 33/2019, of January 25. 

 

 

 


